
EAA Chapter 122, Inc. 

Minutes — Annual Meeting of the Membership


March 15th, 2022


Members Attending (25) Included:  Charles Baughman, Wade Becker, Karen & Dirk Berry, Dan Cassidy, Gabe 
Creeger, Glen Diehm, Seth Dunn, Al Fox, Jim Haustein, Wayne Laughner, David Long, Doug Martin, Bob May, 
Brian McDonald, Arnold Offner, Mike Parks, Jeff Probasco, Mitch Reisinger, Jim Scott, Brian Seltzer, Kevin Shut-
tlesworth, Jon Still, Asit Upadhyay, & Ed Womer.


Guests Attending (5) Included:  John Harrington, Alex Tallick, Joseph Osborne, Jay Rossignol, & Brandon Ru-
binic.


Presentation(s):  Our very own Jerry Anderson gave a fantastic presentation on “Aviation Artwork,” to include 
displaying a number of his own pieces.  Jerry talked about how he got into producing high-quality aviation art-
work, how he chooses subjects to paint and/or digitally produce, the history behind his and other artists’ work, 
and methods for modern aviation art production.  (For more information regarding Jerry’s artwork, see his 
website at:  https://jerryandersonart.com.)  Mike Parks also gave a short informational presentation on attend-
ing AirVenture Oshkosh, particularly geared towards those who have not attended in the past.


As always, our monthly presentation topics and events schedule can be found on our website at: https://chap-
ters.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events.


Chapter 122 Updates:  EAA International presented our chapter with the “Gold Seal” award for 2020-2021… 
one of only 3 chapters in the state of Pennsylvania to receive such honors!  Our Ray Scholarship Committee is 
interviewing candidates for 2 scholarships to be handed out in the next few months.  And Gabe Creeger (our 
2021 Ray Scholar) completed his first solo on March 4th!


Upcoming Events: 	 Tuesday, April 3rd, 7pm — VMC Club Meeting — Hangar 2 HQ (CXY)


AIM for the SKY, Annual Fundraiser — June 9th at Central Penn Sporting Clays (Wellsville, PA)

This annual event has allowed our chapter to sponsor 4 students each year to attend EAA Air Academy sum-
mer camps at Oshkosh, keep a high -end flight simulator in our chapter HQ and partner with the Ray Founda-
tion to provide two $10,000 flight training scholarships per year to aspiring student pilots.

If you would like to volunteer or sponsor a station, please contact Wade Becker (717-252-1845), Ivana Smiljanic 
(717-590-8672) or Jon Still (601-701-5932).


The Gathering ended at 8:30pm. Minutes from all previous Gatherings are available at:  https://chapter-
s.eaa.org/eaa122/documents/minutes.


Our next Gathering is planned for Tuesday, April 19th.  For details, check our website at:  https://chapter-
s.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events.


Kevin Shuttlesworth,

Secretary

https://jerryandersonart.com
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/documents/minutes
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/documents/minutes
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa122/2022-events

